
Save the Date – Tuesday 5 August 2025 

Tweed Heads South Public School will be holding an Education Week Showcase of 

our Students’ Talent evening.  

Date: 5/8/2025 

Time: 5.30pm – 7.30pm 

Featured Performances: School Choir, Choral Speaking, FNC Dance Items, 

Drumming Groups, Individual Acts, Preschool Performance. 

Cost: $5 entry per family 

Items to Purchase: P&C selling food, drinks and snacks, Student artwork will be for 

sale, family photos will be available to purchase. 

Athletics Carnival 

Well done to all the students who participated in our Athletics carnival on Friday 6 
June 2025. What a successful event. It was wonderful to see all students 
participating and showing their sportsmanship and having a go in all the events 
earning points for their houses. Congratulations to all the students who made it 
through to the Far North Coast Athletics carnival. Thank you to Mr C and team for 
managing events on the day as well as the senior leaders from Tweed River High 
School for timekeeping and running the field events. Thank you to all the parent/
carers who came to support their children. 

What is the NCCD Data Collection?  

Your child’ classroom teacher formulates class profiles to cater for all students’ 
individual needs within their classroom. This means they adjust the curriculum to 
make sure every student within the class can learn. In term 3 the National 
Consistent Collection of Data will be occurring. This is a mandated data collection 
for all schools. The NCCD data collection assists schools to support all students to 
improve student outcomes, even if there is no diagnosis of disability. The NCCD 
requires schools to count those students who are receiving adjustment(s) to access 
education on the same basis as their peers to fully participate in schooling. Students 
who do not require adjustment(s) to participate in learning, are not included in the 
NCCD. The parent information sheet uses the word ‘disability’. In this case the word               
‘disability’ is for all students who receive adjustments within the classroom to help 
and improve students learning. If you have any questions about the NCCD Data 
Collection and/or if your child receives adjustments, please contact your child’ 
teacher. 

Principal’s Message 
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N E W S L E T T E R  T E R M  2  W E E K  8  2 0 2 5   

• Monday 23 June - 

Ignite Program 

TRHS  

• Tuesday 24 June 

- Busy Bees 

Playgroup 9:15am 

- 10:45am 

• Tuesday 24 June 

- Choral Speaking 

Years K-2 

• Wednesday 25 

June - Choral 

Speaking Years 3-

6 

• Wednesday 25 

June - PUMP 

Drumming at 

Music on the 

Green 

Performance at 

Tweed River High 

School 4:45pm 

• Thursday 26 June 

- Rugby League 

Gala Day  

• Thursday 26 June 

- Year 4 TRHS 

Transition Day 2 

• THSPS NAIDOC 

celebrations - 30 

June to 4 July  



Principal’s Message Continued  
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NAIDOC Week Celebrations 2025 

Our school community will come together to celebrate NAIDOC Week (Week 10: Monday 30 June – Friday 
4 July 2025) under this year’s theme: “The Next Generation: Strength, Vision & Legacy.” This theme 
honours 50 years of Indigenous voices, culture and resilience, and celebrates the achievements of the past 
while empowering our future leaders.  

On Tuesday, we will begin with a Welcome and Smoking Ceremony led by Uncle Franc, followed by class-
room activities designed to deepen students’ understanding and appreciation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander cultures. 

On Wednesday, we will hold a whole-school assembly to present our NAIDOC student awards for those 
who display a commitment and positive engagement in Aboriginal Education and learning local Bundjalung 
language. Afterwards, families and community members are warmly invited to a community morning tea, 
catered by our SistaSpeak and BroSpeak students. 

We look forward to coming together in the spirit of respect, learning and celebration as we honour the next 
generation with strength, vision and legacy! 

 

Issues / enquiries / concerns / questions 

If you have any issues / enquiries / concerns or questions, it is best to contact your child’s classroom teach-

er as the first port of call, particularly if it is in relation to a classroom issue. For something you feel is more 

significant, please do not hesitate to contact one of our Assistant Principals (AP’s): Gretal French for K – 2 

classes and Ashlee Rohowitz (Mon & Fri) or Ashlee Goldstone (Tues, Wed, Thurs) for Years 3 – 6 classes. 

 

Enjoy your fortnight 

Felicity Henderson 

R/Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Enrolments for 2026 
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Bilin has had an exciting time exploring new STEM activities to challenge their thinking. 

STEM stands for Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. Through STEM, students 

develop key skills including problem solving, independent thinking, creativity, teamwork and critical 

thinking. 

 

 

                

        Planning out what to do. The challenge is to build a                   

 bridge over the pond. 

 

                                                                                               

Hudson and Daeshawn at work. Very proud of their achievements.  

 
 
Harper mastered the STEM cup challenge requiring her to stack cups and match the numeral pattern 

shown.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bilin News  
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Bilin News Continued  
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Bilin class has been reading the storybook – Brown Bear by Eric Carle  

 

 

 

 

 

They have worked on sequencing the story for retell and making their own adapted book version for the 

whole class to read together. This involved reading, retell, making choices, cutting and gluing skills.  

 



Last week we had a special visit from Mary Nunn, the Department of Education’s Itinerant Support-

Hearing teacher. She brought along her magical fairy - 'Tilly the Tissue Fairy' and so much wonderful 

knowledge to share with us. 

She taught us the proper way to blow our noses - using a tissue to catch our sneeze or runny nose, 

putting it in the bin, and then washing our hands carefully. We all practised using tissues and singing the 

handwashing song! 

Mary also spoke to us about how to look after our ears and noses, including not sticking anything inside 

and keeping them clean. We learned about ear anatomy - she even showed us a fun model of the inside 

of our ears. 

Then came the most exciting part - discovering how sound waves work! Mary showed us how sound 

travels, and we got to feel vibrations and see how sounds move with a fun sprinkle experiment. She had a 

bowl covered tightly with cling wrap, with sprinkles on top. When she played a drum, the vibrations of 

sound waves caused the sprinkles to jump. The children were fascinated and asked lots of great 

questions. 

Analysis: Mary’s visit supported children’s health, hygiene, and early science understanding in an age-

appropriate and engaging way. The hands-on demonstrations and clear explanations helped the children 

connect their everyday experiences (like sneezing or hearing sounds) with how their bodies work. It also 

encouraged personal responsibility for health and hygiene. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Tissue Fairly Teaches Us About Ears, Noses and Sound! 
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The Tissue Fairy News Continued  
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In the Gargun class, our students have been fully engaged in a variety of sensory-rich activities designed 

to stimulate learning and support their development. One of the highlights has been soap making, where 

children explored different textures, scents, and colours while learning about changes in materials., 

observation, and creativity. 

We’ve also been getting our hands dirty in the best way possible – through gardening and growing 

seeds. The students carefully planted seeds, watered them daily, and watched them as they germinated 

(or didn’t!) and that sparked some conversations. These activities not only taught them about the life cycle 

of plants but also instilled a sense of responsibility and pride in caring for living things.  

Learning in the Gargun class includes growing together. Through collaborative play, and everyday 

classroom moments, our students have been developing important social and emotional skills. We say 

“yes” to support one another, and we are “have a go” kids building our resilience to try hard things.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exploring, Creating, and Growing Together in the Gargun Class 
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Balunjahli Culture  
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Yesterday, our first Balunjahli Culture Day was held at Tweed River High School. The theme of our first work-

shop was Connection - to ground us all for our first session.  

We tasted Lemon Myrtle and Kakadu Plum cookies washed down with Jilungun Bush tea, designed some 

artworks that will be printed onto bags with the TRHS textiles teacher. The students learnt about the signifi-

cance of the handprint in Aboriginal artworks - and added our own handprint to our Balunjahli Culture canvas 

and treated to a sports session with the TRHS Clontarf lads.  

Overall, a fantastic day to connect with all.  

 



Thank you Bunnings! 
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Thank you to Bunnings Tweed Heads for the donation of the drums (Bunnings buckets) for our drumming pro-

gram.  

 

 



Education Week - Showcase of our Student’s Talent  

N E W S L E T T E R  T E R M  2  W E E K  8  2 0 2 5   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THSPS NAIDOC Celebrations  
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Community News—NAIDOC Program 

N E W S L E T T E R  T E R M  2  W E E K  8  2 0 2 5   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News  

N E W S L E T T E R  T E R M  2  W E E K  8  2 0 2 5   



Community News  
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Community News  
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Community News 
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